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APRIL 10, 2014
AGENDA






1.  Approve/amend minutes from the March 13, 2014 meeting.

2.  Sketch plan review for application 14-1 Andrew and MaryAnn VanBenschoten would like to do a 3-lot subdivision on County Highway 6 and VanBenschoten Road in New Kingston.  Tax map # 240-2-14.11.

3.  Amendment to application SP-166 James Kelly would like to add a kayak washing station and kayak storage to his permit.

4.  Anything else to come before the meeting.

The Town of Middletown Planning Board held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, April 10, 2014 at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall, 42339 State Highway 28, Margaretville.

Board Members present: 
Vice Chairman-------------------------------------------Katherine Somelofski
Other members-------------------------------------------John Nolan, Barbara Puglisi, Kate VanBenschoten, Joyce Gray and Glenna Herz
Others present:   Len Utter (alternate), Charles Kowalski (alternate), Jim Kelly, Brian Wheaton, Patrick Davis and Beth Bush.
Vice Chairman Somelofski called the regular meeting to order at 6:30 pm.
Joyce Gray made a motion to approve the minutes of the March 13, 2014 as presented.  John Nolan seconded motion. Motion carried.

Sketch plan review on application 14-1 Andrew & MaryAnn VanBenschoten would like to do a 3 lot subdivision on County Hwy 6 in New Kingston.  This lot was part of the subdivision done in 2012, the applicant would now like to subdivide the remainder parcel into 3 lots, lot 1 is proposed to be 70.83 acres, lot 2 is proposed to be 23.11 acres and lot 3 is proposed to be 148.76 acres.  John Nolan made a motion to send this application for 239 review to Delaware County Planning, classify this as a major subdivision and schedule the public hearing for May 8, 2014.  Glenna Herz seconded motion.  Motion carried.
Amendment to application SP-166 Jim & Susan Kelly would like to add a boat cleaning station to their site plan, it will be located on a separate parcel owned by the Kelly’s.  Kate VanBenschoten asked what type of equipment was required.  Jim Kelly said it is required to be gas powered steam cleaner.  Len Utter asked what the DEP required for slab and drainage?  Jim Kelly said they have to do a pad with drainage.  They are putting in a thick slab so the water and steam permeates.  Kate VanBenschoten made a motion to approve the amendment to add the steam cleaning to the current retail permit.  Joyce Gray seconded motion.  Motion carried.  
FYI:  the zoning amendment documents have been submitted to the Town Board for review and approval.  
There will be zoning training offered in May 7th in Cooperstown if anyone is interested. 

Kate VanBenschoten made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:48 p.m.  John Nolan seconded motion.  Motion carried.

